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State Use Committee Meeting

Thursday, June 14, 2012
1:00 pm

Meeting Location:

OCCK Transportation Office
Downtown Salina

340 N Santa Fe

Salina, KS

Committee Members Present:



Guests:
Brenda Maxey, TECH Vendor Rep


Shelby Frye, TARC 
Barry Swanson, KU/KBOR Rep


Tim Harrington, Cartridge King  
*Chris Howe, Office of Procurement and Contracts
Robert Bieberle, Cottonwood Industries
Suzy Reber, Envision Vendor Rep


Norris B. Gilman, Tech 
Steven Gieber, Advocate Rep, KCDD

Pat Terrick, BTCO
Ron Pasmore, KETCH



James Quillen, OCCK

*Darren Muci, School District Rep


Ken Purdue, Staples 
*Norm Wilks, School District Rep


Kevin Henning, Staples Advantage 






Dan Jensen, KETCH







Mieke Ellwood, OCCK







*Sherry Jackson, Developmental Services of NW KS






*Natalie Bright, Coalition for Opportunity, Bright & Carpenter






*Marsha Stafford, Office of Procurement and Contracts
* Attended by Telephone Conference

*Angela Hoobler, Office of Procurement and Contracts






* Jesse Hodgson, Office of Procurement and Contracts
Welcome & Call to Order / Roll Call

Introductions.
Committee Reports:
Committee on Pricing Issues: As it was mentioned in the minutes, we now have pricing from Staples and Office Max and 2 consortiums associated with those companies and we are incorporating that information into the spreadsheet we have that has State Use Catalog pricing since the year 2000 in it.  Once the Office Max pricing is incorporated into that we will send that out to the population at large.  That piece of information may have or could play a factor in our work with the upcoming schedule for the 2012/13 catalog.
Committee on Job Description Development:  A couple of years ago we started working on this and felt like if we really had someone that could give full time commitment to work on these projects we could actually grow the State Use Program and we did develop a job description of sorts and as we kept working on that one of the things we struggled with was how to fund it.  That turned into a project of finding a grant or some funding stream for that.  As we worked through that process Barry went ahead and took a lead role on that and it turned into a grant development.  Unfortunately we were notified a few weeks or so ago that we were not successful on the grant application.  They said they had so many applications and only so much money but they did encourage us to apply again.  That was through the KS Health Foundation.  Rick Beattie, Barry’s Director, put it together.  It is kind of seed grants for startup programs.  You had to tie into wellness.  It was a onetime money grant.  It was $25,000, enough to open a seed and then maybe we could find other ways to continue financing.  Barry had envisioned using it and supplementing it and it would fund a full position.  He was thinking about how to change his staffing around sustainability issues and doing business in Kansas and growing this program all blend together nicely as a unit quite nicely.  A lot of other areas already have that well developed.  In Kansas we don’t but would hope to move in that direction over time.   
We would open it up to anyone that has any ideas or potential funding possibilities to go ahead and get that to Barry.  Just because we tried the one thing and it didn’t work, doesn’t mean we should give up on it and we should re-submit at the next opportunity.  The grant application could be shared with the committee.  Maybe if people have access they can come up with other ideas or ways to tweak it for next time.  Suzy has worked with the Sunflower foundation and they have diverse types of grants or there could be other places.  The challenge to the rest of the committee is to get a basic premise that until we can get a full time person; we are not going to be able to expand like we want to see the program do.
Committee on Process for New Item Submission:  No new developments.  Tim stated they are testing the12A bio-based toner with Starkey’s, WSU and one of the departments at KU and the Kansas Highway Patrol.  They have had real good feedback on it but will have to go through a certification on it to be able to use that product.  They will have it ready before the new catalog.  We haven’t had anyone try it out.  It is a simple process to try out but we need to try it to see if there are any glitches.  The new product submission would be appropriate for services as well.  It may have a products overtone to it, but the idea is in terms of looking for a need for the service, are there potential customers, is it competitively priced, those things do tend to lend themselves to service or to products.
What would happen if we put some information out through maybe Interhab with the Interhabagram, would anyone be interested in products from qualified vendors, and maybe list Suzy as the contact person to help people walk through that process?  Right now that process is just in a word format, we haven’t posted it anywhere.  We may want to put it out with the qualified vendor sentence at the bottom of the StateUse.org page.  Suzy and Chris can work on that.  So that way, at least, if you are going to go out an put out an all call on this, it may be that there are 2 parallel paths, become a qualified vendor and submit the product for consideration unless it is a vendor that is already a qualified vendor.  That might spur some activity and we can see where we get on that. 
Committee on Self-Evaluation – Darren has not facilitated it yet.  There was discussion to decide if we want to do it again this year and if so, Darren will do that.  He will find that document and send it out for review to make sure we are asking the right questions.  We will wait until the fall.  We did send out the results from that but Darren doesn’t remember if we had a discussion. Chris stated there was a discussion in Wichita at the retreat.  To be on schedule with that we should do it at the last meeting of the year which is the Dec. 13 meeting and it will be at USD 259 and it would be great to have that info there. The document needs to be sent out in the October meeting so everyone can get it completed and have the discussion in the December meeting.
Committee on Kansas Employment First Initiative (EFI):  Brenda was assigned this committee right after accepting a position on the State Use Committee.  This is a small committee formed after the last meeting because there were many questions about the Employment First Initiative and how it would impact or not impact the work with State Use.  We asked Ron Passmore who was very involved in the development of the EFI and also served for several years on this committee to come in and share with us some additional information and to be able to answer some of the questions Brenda was unable to answer at the last meeting.  The committee itself has not met.  We felt it best after discussion with Steve to wait until we were able to have Ron here and take care of some of that background information before the committee would actually come together.  With that, Brenda invited Ron to speak here at the meeting.  
Ron sent out some information to the committee via e-mail.  Ron stated the EFI is actually a law passed by the Legislature in 2011, KSA 44-1136.  The EFI is simply a law to establish policy in the State of Kansas that program any State funded support and services should have as its first priority to help individuals with disabilities become competitively employed.  When we talk about competitive employment, we are talking about employment where individuals are making at minimum wage or above and working in an integrated work setting alongside people without disabilities.  The Law came into being July 1, 2011 and is almost 1 year old. 
The Law also set up a 5 member commission charged with setting up goals and objectives and working with various State agencies and assisting them to implement the law.  That is one of the things Ron is currently doing as a member of that commission.  The commission includes Rocky Nichols with Disabilities Rights Center, Wendy Paren-Johnson who is a professor at KU, Dan Kirshen who is a Legislator from Garden Plains and Barney Mays who works for an independent living organization in the KC, MO area.  There are 5 components to the law and that being the outcome we try to have competitive employment as the first option for people with disabilities seeking services.  The second key component is that there are policies implemented for all the State agencies to implement this law.  The third component, in addition to policies, then we see funding to implement the law to help this be the outcome that we are trying to achieve.  The last key component is data sharing.  That there be a system whereby the State can track outcomes to see how many people with disabilities are becoming competitively employed.  Right now in the State of Kansas you really can’t track kids with disabilities graduating from special education.  There is no way to know, to follow them.  Are they actually becoming employed or are they sitting on a wait list somewhere doing nothing.  
Another thing to keep in mind is that we are talking about people with all disabilities, not just developmental or physical disabilities, but that it should touch all areas of disabilities.  The handout you received are the goals and objectives the commission has put forth.  The one that is coming up right away that the State Use Committee needs to do something with and that is a policy.  First off, what programs and services State agencies oversee that would relate to employment of persons with disabilities and to ensure that they have a policy in place that would promote Employment First as the first option or first goal of the programs and services.  

Within the Department of Administration it would be Ron’s guess that State Use comes the closest to a program working with people with disabilities in the employment area.  There is a lot of detail to it but you can see that in the handout in terms of the goals and objectives, in a nutshell that is what it is, it’s not difficult.  Each State agency, in terms of how it’s been organized so far, each State agency and Government has identified a liaison within their department that works with the committee.  For the Department of Administration that is Pat Writt.  Pat has passed that off to Chris so Chris will be our liaison.  One of Ron’s goals was to work with the Department liaison to see if there were any questions on what you need to be doing so Ron was real glad to be invited.  
Also important to point out that Kansas was the first State to pass Employment First.  We (Kansas) are the poster child to date across the United States for Employment First.  There are a lot of other States that are looking at Kansas to do something similar.  Employment First is not a new concept but KS is the only State to actually have laws.  Chris asked the committee members if they got the documents Ron was referring to because he wasn’t sure if he had sent them out.   It was sent out a couple days ago and it is updated goals and objectives that the commission put together for implementation of the law.  There may have been a second document that had to do with examples of barriers.  Someone had documents for the Oversight Committee, the five goals & objectives, an appendix.  The goals and objectives we are using a document, and it is a committee thing, to measure progress over time.  It is the AFP, it is a national assessment that is being used across different states, that is why we chose it, and it is multi-dimensional and we are able to track progress in implementing public policy around EFI.  It was developed around developmental disabilities.  As a group we have modified it a bit to cover any disability.
Darren asked, “Does this new all in any way apply to unified school districts?”  Ron stated that he believed it did.    Darren did not have a copy of the bill in front of him.  Ron stated you could go to the bill tracker on-line at www.kslegislature.org .  
Pat Terrick asked Ron two questions.  The third point when you talked about funding, what are you talking about there?  There are two levels, the obvious level are that there are agencies whose primary mission is to serve people with disabilities such as Voc-rehab, waiver funded programs and other funded programs maybe through mental health or education.  Those are really looking at making sure that people coming through those services are offered employment as the outcome of those services as the first option.  Philosophically where we’ve been in the past is that we’ve offered employment as a condition to people doing good in other forms of services.  Employment First just turns that around.  If you want to work at a job, that is our goal too.  Now, rather going through other types of services that don’t involve employment let’s do that first.  Obviously at Voc-Rehab that is all they are going to do because that is what their program is all about.  
Pat then asked who keeps track of the count of employees with disabilities.   Is it the State agency, the school district, etc?  Ron stated that is one of the key areas about data sharing and right now there is not a good mechanism across different agencies where you could track employment.  We don’t even use the same definition across different agencies.  That is one of the goals is to set up a system that could work across all agencies in State government where we could track employment.

Other questions asked included the outcome being competitive employment as your first option.  Could we take a good solid policy statement from this committee that that is what we are working towards? Is that what you are looking for?  Is that the practical pieces?  Yes, some of the vendors may already be providing competitive integrated employment in a process of producing under the State Use program.  Other vendors may not be doing it directly but are working towards that with these people.  In clarification, could the committee write a policy statement of what we hold as most important which is the integrated competitive employment and whenever we do that policy statement we hit the first step?  
The 2nd step is the policy on how we implement that. Which then is how do we practically do that?  Whenever we are having a new vendor come in or whenever we have a new product?  How do we tie what our process is to the Employment First principles?  That is the difficult piece that we need to have.  Is there a boilerplate for that?  Every agency is developing their own so Ron knows of no boilerplate.   Is there any agency that has already done theirs yet?  Ron stated when he was still on the committee he wrote some sample language that this committee could use to work from that met the spirit of how Employment First might be actualized.  Chris had the e-mail and forwarded that out to the State Use Committee notices group that he maintains.  In a nutshell it identifies that if individuals employed by vendors under State Use were not integrated in competitive employment that those options needed to be presented to them.  They need to be aware of that choice and there needs to be a formal way.  
At the last meeting we were reviewing this draft policy which prompted all of the questions which prompted us to invite Ron back to this meeting to answer some of the questions we had regarding the policy and the endorsement of this committee.  Brenda didn’t know if people had a copy of the policies, if we were going to be discussing it anymore today or what.  Our goal as a committee was to discuss how this initiative would be incorporated into the vendor qualification process.  As a vendor is seeking to become a qualified State Use vendor they would be asked questions or have to present their philosophy on Employment First or what their organization is doing to further Employment First or to be active in this initiative.  It becomes a discussion of their philosophy and if they don’t have that concept in their vernacular that they could adopt ours and make it a part of their own philosophy.   Weren’t we going to discuss having the State Use committee adopt a policy and support?  Chris didn’t see that as a barrier.

 What was the letter we agreed to send out on some legislation in the last session?  That was in support of 2442 in the preference legislation for State procurement. 

We need to get closure on the committee and what you are charged with today Brenda and take a shot at it and see if everyone agrees on what Ron is saying. That Brenda and the committee would work on a policy or draft policy or position that shows the State Use Committee’s position on Employment First as far as the principles of competitive employment, integrated employment and after you’ve got that then the second part would be how would that statement be implemented in our operations?   How would we do that whenever we are reviewing a potential new vendor, would we use it when looking at the issues of price and product and services and not that we would totally screen someone out if they were not doing that but we would have a process in place to move them towards Employ First.  The example he had was Envision.  We walked through Envision last time and as we were touring the lady that was taking us through the area where the delineators are made she said we have a couple of high school students that are in transition that are working on this and doing great and we will be able to get them a job without any problem at all.  We didn’t solicit that information at all, we were just getting that in the process and it was pretty obvious that the intent there was that they were going to move on and get these people jobs.  They happened to be using State Use product while they were working with people.  They were still in school so it was too early to get them started on integrated community employment but it was antidotal but it was what we were going for in an Employment First principle.

Ron guessed that a lot of our vendors are close to what we want for this it just probably hasn’t been spelled out in a policy.  The completion date for this in the goals and objectives established by the commission was July 1, 2012.  There are some state agencies that are still trying to figure out what to do or how to do it.  Ron would say ALL State agencies.  The goals and objectives developed by the commission have just now been finalized.  This committee’s work is something that could be held up as a way to help other agencies move towards that process at some point.  We should be the folks that know enough about it to help others move forward with it.  
Darren stated he doesn’t see where the bill and statutes applies to USDs.  It talks to State agencies and USDs are not State agencies, typically.  It applies to the statute that governs this program.  That said we are all aware of statutes that refer to political subdivisions or even municipalities that mean all inclusive, including USDs but he is not seeing this.  Darren will need clarification from someone on that and he will keep looking and will get that done internally as well. It depends on which definition of state agency they are using and it is not defined.   Norm tried to remember some discussion from the last meeting and it was if we are looking at the policy, what should be the policy of the State Use Committee as it applies to the vendors that are participating with the State Use Committee not necessarily as to how it applied to any individual entity but an overall policy of encouragement of Employment First through the State Use Committee.  Darren concurred.   Ron can take that question back to the commission and get others take on it as to how it may or may not relate to USDs.  
Regardless, Darren will make a commitment to staying in tune to the discussion on this and at least be aware of what is going on.  Barry mentioned they will be supportive; it’s just a matter of whether it’s because of want to or because the law covers us.  
Ron clarified the policy statement and what policies or procedures we need to change or modify or have in place.  The other question he had was the funding and data sharing, we don’t need to go into that part as a committee, is that an issue for us or just relates to the first two pieces?  It probably depends what our policy is on that.  We may want to write our policy that we have nothing to do with funding and data.  In your implementation, is that something you want, as a committee, to evaluate?  Do you want to track outcomes in employment related to State Use?  There could be some real value in that because you tend to get what you measure and if we start to measure what types of outcomes we get from people and apply that to grants, it is really important, it’s also really hard a lot of times but important.  But if we find out because of the State Use program such as through the delineator experience help people to get jobs and it could help clear up some myths.  Some people in the community think State Use is all about sheltered workshops.  It could be very useful for people to get a better handle on those positive outcomes that people are getting from this program.
Pat asked something about a organizations such as a Mobility One concept.  Natalie stated you have to have a component to be a Mobility One program anyway.  Those agencies should already have that.  Pat was looking at the definition for integration, what are we using for definition of integration.  The definition usually involves people appearing in natural proportions to the general population but however the bill was finally passed, Senate Bill 2453, it dials in a requirement of businesses to hire 20% which is probably higher than the natural proportion but it depends upon what age group, what kinds of disabilities.  Are we tracking head count or hours of work and wasn’t there something about 70% of pay or something. It was 75%.

There isn’t a hard and fast definition of that.  The general definition of persons with disabilities in the workforce is representative of the natural proportions that you would see in the community.  One of the points that was brought up is one of the Federal requirements for like the Federal contracts that Envision has is 75% of their workforce, direct labor, has to be people with disabilities that meet the definition of severe disability, which they have their own definition.  When you talk integration, most people would say that is not an integrated site, but for them to meet the Federal Regulation, that is a requirement.  So the bags that they are building have to meet that requirement and we have to show that 75% of their labor is direct labor.  Then you have the State Use program that mirrors a lot of the Federal, we chose never to address that because we wanted to see higher levels of integration.  It creates a different challenge for companies to meet both Federal and State requirements.  We may, as we start writing this, start talking about integration, that I hope as you craft this that you try to not give Suzy a lot of heartburn.  It is a hope that this committee comes up with a policy that basically wants to see its vendors have placement programs.  We want to see that there is a strong emphasis on placing people from this program to competitive, integrated employment.  What you don’t want to see is a situation where we are keeping people from competitive, integrated employment because we need them on these contracts to meet a requirement.  

What Brenda had in her notes from the last meeting is that a motion passed that this committee agrees to the concept of Employment First and further discussion needs to reflect change on the State Use Committee process which is part of the charge then of the small committee.  The committee has agreed in principle and now we are charging you to show what does that really mean and how will we show do we show it in our work every day. 

Ron mentioned I wouldn’t promote that real loudly to the Commission because it says you passed a resolution to follow State law.  But is it really any different than what we’ve tried to do all along?  We hope to be putting together our implementation.  We have to be careful not to create policy that runs contrary to what we want to accomplish as State Use.  It’s about hearing what the vendors have to say in this realm, but before we ever get to the point of saying no, I don’t really think you have the right philosophy so we are not going to vote positively for you to become a qualified vendor, Chris felt that was a little disingenuous.  By endorsing the EFI, and encouraging that as part of the vendor application process, it changes minds in case there happens to be a mindset that isn’t copasetic with that but otherwise it’s very similar to what we have been espousing all along.  Employment First goes hand in hand with helping with the growth of State Use.   Brenda, are you ready to take on charge of the small committee?  Yes and she wanted to thank Ron for being at the meeting, his time and his input.  

Passing of HB 2453:  We will have Pat share background and Chris share how we are implementing it.  The passing of HB 2453 came about by inception that the Cerebral Palsy Research Foundation worked on several years ago on the Federal level with an organization called One Percent Coalition and Access.  It tried to get a set aside program for Federal contracts for companies either for profit or not for profit that employed people with disabilities.  Unfortunately it had two main co-sponsors, Senator Pat Roberts and Senator Ted Kennedy, and we had chairman being Bob Terry, former Senator from NE and Sen. Bob Dole.  With the passing of Kennedy, we were not able to get it to move forward.  
We decided to put a twist on a statewide level and that was the inception of HB 2442 and Senate Bill 444.  Basically what it would do, if a company that employs 20% of individuals with disabilities primarily from Medicaid waivers, either physical, DD or TBI disabilities, any of the waivers really, to employ 20% of those and hiring them full time and paying 75% of their insurance; that they would qualify up to 10% preference if they bid on statewide contracts and/or they could work with a State Use law vendor and provide an amount and take up to that amount on a State contract.  Say a vendor contracts with Tech or KETCH for $10,000 and they have a statewide contract for $100,000, they could take up to $10,000 preference for the bidding process.  This is open to not for profit organizations as well as for profit organizations.  We believe this needs to exist.  
A new twist has to happen to try and get people employed.  This was our efforts to do that and we worked with Rep Krum, Senator Carol McGinn, and it did pass in the final hour.  We are looking at a rating through the research foundation to see if we can get a grant to get this implemented within the State, we find that very crucial with organizations such as Envision, Interhab and independent living centers to get folks employed.  Pat wanted to thank the State Use Law Committee for their letters of support which came in very handy to help this law to pass.  At the last meeting a motion passed to carry forth this legislation because it gave incentive to the private sector to employ people.  We did draft a letter to the legislature in support of this and Pat took it around and shared it.  Pat wanted to thank everyone that made calls, emails, etc. and now we just need to get it implemented.
Clarification of the bill, it’s an either or, it doesn’t have to be both scenario.  So, a construction company is bidding on a State contract and they contract with TARC for $10,000 of services, they can use that in that caveat as long as the organization says it was used.  It’s an encouragement for additional business for State Use Law vendors.  Shelby thought it would be a prime opportunity to start some marketing; just because it’s passed doesn’t mean people know about it.   You are right, there are a lot more steps to this.  This first step is much like what Ron is doing with Employment First and work through a process.
Natalie mentioned discussions with Martha Gabeheart that she is going to try and convene a meeting of the stakeholders for marketing, rules and regulations, etc and she agreed after the bill signing that she would start facilitating that before the law goes into place.   And through KCBC then they would start a process on that and the actual rules and regs and how they carry that out are actually yours, aren’t they Chris? It is a rule for Procurement and Contracts within DOA.  Because it was tucked into KSA 75-3739, it does not affect the Regents because they are exempt from that statute.  Chris is on special assignment right now working to develop a procurement training program for the State and for its agencies.  Cheryl Buxton and Angela Hoobler are running Procurement and Contracts while I’m away on special assignment.  Cheryl, Angela and Jesse Hodgson will be meeting with Martha early next week to begin discussions on what we are going to need to be ready for implementation on January 1.  We know that will mean some modifications to documents and such internally and hope to do as much as we can with policy and so to have to prepare regulations is overkill but we do have the ability to do that as we see fit; what we want to do is get info into some of our bid documents no later than the start of the fourth quarter of the calendar year so we have some running up time and we have some people starting to use State Use vendors and count noses  within their businesses and evaluate their health care programs and be able to qualify for the preference.  We have some work to do to outline the program, to put some verbiage together so we can insert that into our bid documents and promote on our website and outreach to vendors and there is a lot of work to do and it will fall to primarily to Angela, Jesse and Cheryl with input from me.  
Suzy mentioned KDOT is letting a new road construction job with delineators and so contractors have to come to use for those and it’s written in the specifications.  Chris stated that is a little bit different, but he still gives KDOT kudos for doing that.  The Highway program is not part of this 75-3739 where a preference is going to be based. The good news is that they are including the delineators from Envision for their project. It is for new construction and that was a big roadblock for us because they were used in maintenance so it is a big win for us.

Chris was asked if he sees any of this coming back to State Use Committee to need to do anything or is it all with Martha Gabehart for the marketing and his group to figure out how to do it.  There will need to be some coordination between the vendors.  We are going to have to get to a point where the vendor will have to ask for this preference or declare themselves as being eligible for a dollar for dollar purchase from State Use preference in their bid because the one thing that could be a challenge is confirming that.  It is going to have to be dollars paid to the vendor.  So, it’s not I have an order for 100,000 of these units and we are waiting for that to be processed and all of that.  It’s going to have to be, we gave them $100,000 and we need that to where we need that dollar for dollar figured into the evaluation total.  It’s going to take some effort when we have those situations to say, Suzy with Envision, can you confirm that Smith Brothers Construction did purchase this within this timeframe.  There will need to be that sort of effort as we evaluate bids here.  From a future perspective in the State Use Committee,  I think we will have updates as we go along and get ready, we have 3 more meetings this year so we will have the ability to provide updates of where we are in implementation.  At some point there will probably need to be a fairly in depth discussion on the capabilities of each vendor to provide that information.  Can you confirm it within a certain period of time?   It may be with most of these contracts that we have quite a bit of time.  Our goal is not to create a hardship with our agencies because we can’t get information within a timely fashion but it could be something as simple as an e-mail, we know the person to contact and at your business is Suzy Reber and Suzy is tasked with getting us that information as quickly as possible.    
It may, over time if it’s something that is successful, be something added to the annual report.  Yes, obviously that is a vendor report and that could be something good that could be incorporated into that report.  There are some reporting requirements in the law, right?  Yes, and we will have to look into that but it will probably fall on SRS or whoever the entity is that has that responsibility at the organization.   They muted that a little bit by taking some of that out but there are still some reporting requirements. We need to get in there and dissect some of that and there will be some coordination with some other State agencies as well.  The statute does have Aging as the other reporting agency. 

Pat wanted to give special thanks for Natalie Bright & Chris for his efforts in coming over every other day to the Legislature for the hearings that did not take place, his thanks to them for assisting.  Chris appreciated the opportunity to talk to Legislative Research as they developed the bill and there was a lot of give and take and vetting what the numbers would be and how it will work with our processes and that will assist us in the implementation greatly because they took all of that into consideration and we may not have to finagle our policies and processes to get that to happen.  Pat thanked everyone.  

Barry mentioned to Chris, as he put that language together, to keep Barry in the loop even though the Regents don’t have to and will be in a different stance, he would still like to include in their boiler plate and encourage their vendors to keep data. 
Other Business:

Legislative Interaction:  This is reports and presentations and was kept in as last year when we were getting reports ready and getting them to committees, we were kind of late and were getting cancelled out as far as getting reports to the House and the Senate and then also we wrote the letter in support of that particular bill and Natalie did a good job of pulling it all together.  Is that pretty much the plan of the Coalition going forward?  Natalie stated the Coalition needs to decide and make that decision whether they will continue to proceed that way.  We haven’t had the opportunity to discuss that yet and will have to get back to you on that.  She could tell the committee that the reports were well received in both the House Efficiency Committee as well as the Senate Commerce Committee is where they reported to.  Lots of information that was needed; particularly they enjoyed it because we were working 2453 and were moving that through the process and we gained several supporters because of that.  The House Efficiency Committee, many of them are very enthusiastic about the programs and what they can do to help grow opportunities for the program.  Her recommendation will be that we continue to do that and produce that report because it is helpful and the cooperation we have had with the committee and getting it done and the information has been great.
2013 Catalog Schedule: The schedule is attached to the agenda that was sent out.  This is a draft version, given this change in roles right now; Jesse Hodgson will probably be the one primarily working on getting that information together and part of what we will do is make sure his information is on the submission calendar and Chris, Angela and Jesse will have some discussions about how all of this occurs.  Chris doesn’t know what his role will be at the time all of this happens.  The goal is to provide more timely interactions with vendors and Jesse will have more time to birddog this and make sure the meetings are being held as they are, make sure information is getting posted and that we stay on schedule. Chris is confident that Jesse will be good on this.  Suzy talked to Stucky to see if he still wants to do this next year and she sent him this time line as it exists today and he is definitely on board.  It is really making sure that the dates, especially the one in November and December are what will work for him, especially if Chris keeps his word, that we can meet those deadlines.  Stucky was really excited about the red drop dead deadline, which works for him.  The other one in there is the November 30th date, complete work on the spreadsheet for the online sales app, that has been a challenge for Suzy and obviously if we get everything else done that improves your experience as well.  Our goal needs to be to facilitate this in a timely fashion so we are not in a panic mode like Chris left her in this last year.  The way this works, to let everyone know is once those spreadsheets are done they are set up in the system so that at midnight, January 1st everything goes into effect the way it is supposed to.  That didn’t happen this year, but that is how it is supposed to happen.  

Letter to school districts: This is the letter that Martha worked on last year.  It was placed back on the schedule to talk about. We sent a letter to the school districts in 1986 and then last year. Is that something that we want to do on a schedule to remind them of that?  This is an annual letter that says there is a law and this is the law and you need to follow it.  The USDs get that through KASB and Darren’s office follows it up with an internal memo of their own and it comes out of Darren’s office and goes to all departments and buildings principals.  Darren is supportive of the letter to school districts whether we issue it or it comes from KASB because we are getting the message out.  This is also the letter that came from the Governor and what we had done was mocked up a copy of the cover of the State Use catalog with the website link in it to attach to the letter.  Norm asked if Chris could send out the copy of what was there.  The thought occurs to Norm that maybe we could get some support with the beginning of school through some of the Department of Education communication as well.  Chris would send an e-mail to Martha, she would have the letter from the Governor in the final draft.  That would be good because there might be another place to drop that into the system and that would help with that.  As we work through the process of KSB 2453, maybe we could ask the Governor’s office for something on that too as we start the marketing process.  
Supra Membership Meeting Conference: Chris didn’t go to the membership meeting. It would have been Mon-Wed of this week (June 11-12) and we have some travel restrictions right now.  Part of it is, there are two meetings a year, one in January and one in June.  The one in June is in New York City and the high cost turns noses up already from a State perspective already and the agenda looked very orientated towards the vendor community rather than State Use Committee.  The meeting in January appears to be more State Use than vendor community from a program perspective.  We need to do a little bit more work with that and if we get to a point where we need to find ways to send someone from the committee as is appropriate to those type of meetings then we can discuss that later.  Chris will stay on SUPRA as far as the membership and so forth.  
As the State Use Committee was formed, Chris was asking who was going to be responsible for paying some of these bills, teleconferences, we hired a mediator a couple of years to work through these things and it turned out the Division of Procurement and Contracts, or this office was responsible for paying those things or became responsible for doing those things.  This is a different administration and different secretary and it’s a matter of getting those things reconciled and reconfirmed and if it appears those things aren’t going to happen then we are going to have to have another discussion.  He doesn’t think there will be any problem paying for conference calls and some of the incidental things but it’s the travel part of it that is in the gray area right now.   
When Chris was scheduled to go to San Diego in January Chris was using some training monies that he has so it wouldn’t come out of State coffers but since then we have received more direction on travel restrictions and we will leave it at that.   Darren stated we need to figure out a way to get a representative or two at every one of these SUPRA meetings; we owe it to ourselves to stay abreast of what is going on.  Suzy has attended two January meetings; she has not attended any others.  Chris will try to pull together the two agenda for the meetings and get that information out to the committee members to see what they were talking about.  Chris has the January agenda in his office and the June one possibly in an e-mail.  Part of it was that he was not able to articulate what the June meeting was without the agenda and it didn’t come until it was really too late to make an effort to get there.  Suzy stated you do not get much communication from SUPRA other than the big conferences.
Stakeholder Feedback: None. 

Adjournment and thank you to those in attendance by person or phone. 

Adjourn.

Thank you to OCCK for hosting.  A sign in sheet will be sent to Chris. 
